
Town of Pleasant Valley  

Eau Claire County 

Resolution No. 22-16-10 

Non-Entitlement Unit American Rescue Plan Reporting 

 

 Whereas, the Town of Pleasant Valley is the recipient of American Rescue Plan Act 

funds allocated for State and Local Fiscal Recovery from the federal government and disbursed 

by the State of Wisconsin, and 

 Whereas, the United States Treasury requires Non-Entitlement Units to annually submit a 

Project and Expenditure Report by April 30,2022 and then each year thereafter until the funds 

are expended, and 

 Whereas, the Final Rule issued by the United States Department of Treasury allows for 

Non-Entitlement Units to report a one-time $10M revenue loss standard allowance, and 

 Whereas, per the Final Ruling, the funds can be spent on any of the prior eligible 

expenditures as well as any expense considered Government Services. 

 Whereas, the Final Rule allows for this one-time allowance only in 2022.   

 Now, therefore, the Town Board of the Town of Pleasant Valley authorizes the Town 

Clerk to claim the one-time $10 million revenue loss standard allowance as part of the 2022 

annual Project and Expenditure Report.   

Adopted this 11th day of April 2022 

 

       Town of Pleasant Valley 

 

 __________________________  Attested_______________________ 

 Daniel Hanson – Chairman    Jennifer Meyer - Clerk 

 

 __________________________ 

 Douglas Nelson - Supervisor 

  

 __________________________ 

 Daniel Green - Supervisor 

 


